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It was noted that some of our members had their Facebook profile cloned, i.e. hacked by 

nefarious individuals.  The default for Facebook is for a member’s Friends List to be visible to 

everyone, i.e. the list is “public”.  Essentially, a nefarious person would copy someone’s profile 

picture, set up a new Facebook profile with the same name and picture, and send friend 

requests out to everyone - pretending to be the Parrothead being cloned.  To protect against 

this, below are detailed instructions for changing who can access your Friends List from 

“public” to “friends”.  If the nefarious individuals don’t have access to your Friends List, it’s 

unlikely they’ll be bothered to clone you.  We strive to make your web browsing experience a 

little easier and safer. 

On your Facebook page, click on your icon (or ≡ on a cell phone) in the upper right and then 

“Settings & privacy”.  On the screen that follows, click on “Settings” 

    

This brings up the settings menu for Facebook.  Scroll down to “Audience and visibility”, 

and click on “How people find and contact you”.  Click on “Who can see your friends list?” 

and change it from “Public” to “Friends”.  Click “Done”, or “Save” on a cell phone. 
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https://www.facebook.com/settings/

